
 
 
 
29/11/11 
 
A Chara 
 
The National Director of Finance, Mr Liam Woods, has directed that staff travelling expenses which 
fall due for payment in December 2011 should be deferred until January 2012 at the earliest. 
 
This decision arises because of the current state of HSE finances as we approach the end of the 
current financial year. 
 
The HSE is available for discussions on this matter if required. 
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